

Headteacher: John Starling
High Road, Gorefield,
Wisbech, Cambs
PE13 4NB
Telephone/Fax 01945 870321
Email: office@gorefield.cambs.sch.uk
www.gorefield.cambs.sch.uk

November 6th 2017

Ofsted Monitoring Inspection (October 17th 2017).

Dear Parents and Carers,

As promised, I attach a copy of the letter from the Ofsted monitoring inspection of the 17^{th} October.

We are delighted that the report states clearly that safeguarding is effective.

We take our safeguarding duty seriously and sought to respond to the issues raised in the previous inspection immediately. We are pleased therefore that the report recognises that the school acted quickly.

It is also pleasing that through this challenging time it is has always been recognised that children feel and are safe at school, and that the inspector, through parent view and discussions with children, was also able to report that bullying very rarely occurs.

The inspector also recognised the support given by the local authority. I would like publicly to record my appreciation of the role the local authority played in providing the expertise and guidance to improve our records.

Yours sincerely

John Starling

